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The Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs 

100 Cambridge Street, Suite 900 
Boston, MA 02114 

 

Deval Patrick 
GOVERNOR 

 

Timothy Murray     
LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 

 

Ian Bowles  
SECRETARY 

 

              Tel: (617) 626-1000 

Fax: (617) 626-1181 

 

 

       October 30, 2009 

 

 

 

Dear Open Space and Recreation Plan Author: 

 

 Recently, the Executive Office of Energy and Environmental Affairs allowed 

communities to extend the eligibility period of the Five-Year Action Plan component of an Open 

Space and Recreation Plan.  The Action Plan may now describe the next seven years of open 

space and recreation activities in your community.  Due to this, accepted plans will now make a 

community eligible for the Division of Conservation Services’ grant programs for seven years 

instead of the current five. 

 

 Your community’s plan has been submitted to this office for review and approval within 

the past five years.  If you would like the plan to be good for an additional two years, you may 

expand your action plan by two years and send it to Melissa Cryan for her review and approval.  

Once approved, your community’s plan will gain an additional two years worth of grant 

eligibility.  The expanded action plan must be received by February 28, 2010. 

 

 Please get in touch with Melissa Cryan at melissa.cryan@state.ma.us or (617) 626-1171 

with any questions that you may have. 

 

       Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Robert O’Connor 

       Director 

mailto:melissa.cryan@state.ma.us
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Sterling Finance Committee Letter of Comment 

 

 

11/25/09 –Sent to OSIC Gmail Account 

 

Marion, 

  

First of all, the Finance Committee would like to commend you and the OSIC on an excellent document.  We had a 

chance to review and discuss it at our 17 November 2009 meeting.  The Finance Committee encourages and looks 

for planful, integrated and coordinated efforts across the various departments/committees and boards that deliver and 

support the various services provided for the Town of Sterling.  The plan certainly includes many of these as well as 

incorporating citizen inputs via surveys.  Our general input revolves around the need to incorporate this into a 

broader plan for the Town.  As one member said, "This Open Space and Recreation Plan feels like it should be a 

chapter in a Master Plan for the Town".   Along this theme, it would be beneficial to better connect the plan's 

financial aspect with the Finance Committee's budgeting and long range financial planning processes as well as the 

Town's Capital Committee 5/10 Year Capital Plans and process.    

Obviously, sources of revenue (other than simply asking the taxpayers for more real estate tax), to accomplish the 

actions requiring financial support was a discussion point.  We do wonder if there is some way that the town could 

do a better job at seeking grant monies and coordinating such efforts across the various groups in town.  Another 

aspect of this part of our discussion had to do with new real estate development in the town.  Is there some way the 

town can legally derive additional revenues from developers (particularly larger projects) that the town could then 

apply towards the types of financial needs mentioned in the report?  That is to say, as a developer works through the 

various permitting processes, is there an additional "development tax" that could be levied on the developer?  One 

other area of discussion had to do with Wauschacum Village relative to 40B requirements.  Is there some way that 

the housing units in the Village could be counted towards the 40B total?   

Finally, we again recognize the work and effort that goes into such a report and appreciate the time people have put 

into the document and realize it benefits the town not just in the information and direction it provides, but it also aids 

the town in realizing funding and support from the state.  We certainly look forward to working with you and 

Committee in the future.   

  

Regards, 

  

Larry Pape 

Chairman, Town of Sterling Finance Committee 

 

Larrypape@comcast.net 
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STERLING RECREATION DEPARTMENT 

1 PARK STREET 

STERLING, MA  01564 

TELEPHONE (978) 422-3041 

FAX                (978) 422-0289 

E-MAIL:  Recreation@sterling-ma.gov 

Web page:  www.Sterling-ma.gov 

RECREATION DIRECTOR RECREATION BOARD 

Judy Janda  Jo-ann Cummings, Jessica Moroney 
PROGRAM ASSISTANT  Bob Finizio 

Lisa Bristol  Mark Hryniewich Heather Ruziak 

 

November 24, 2009 

 

Marion Larson/OSIC 

11 Matthew Lane 

Sterling, Ma  01564 

 

Attention:  Marion Larson/OSIC 

 

We are writing this letter in response to the Open Space Plan Draft Report.  The Recreation Committee 

members are impressed with the diligent efforts of the Open Space Committee in the presentation of this 

report.   The Recreation Department supports the Five-Year Action Plan put forward.   

Protection of the East Waushacum Lake is one of our top priorities.  The Recreation Department is working 

with other Departments and Committees to update the Town Beach- by-Laws and educate the public on ways 

to enhance and improve water quality.   

Another area of concern is the field usage of the Sterling Athletic Fields.  The Sterling Recreation Committee 

encourages a strong partnership between other sport organizations.   We emphasize the importance behind 

field usage scheduling by requiring a permit and usage fee.  The restrooms at the sports complex have been 

renovated in compliance with ADA guidelines.  

According to the Open Space Survey it has been determined there is an interest for the development of a 

skate park.  In attempt, the Recreation Department is working with Holden and Rutland to develop a 

regional site.  Heather Ruziak, is the Recreation Representative for this project.  

The Recreation Committee is in full support of the town mandating contractors to provide public 

playgrounds when constructing developments.  The Recreation sub-committee S.P.A.R.C., is geared toward 

developing a Community Park for all ages.   

The Recreation Department both endorses the actions and is open to suggestions.  Recreation Committee 

member, Jo-ann Cummings has offered to sit on the Open Space Committee.  We thank the OSC for their 

efforts. 

 

 

Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Moroney 

Jessica Moroney- Recreation Chairperson 

 

Judith Janda 

Judith Janda-Recreation Director 
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From: Karen & Stuart Ormsbee [bee04@verizon.net] 
Sent: Friday, November 27, 2009 10:49 PM 
To: marion46@verizon.net 
Cc: Erin K O'Connor 
Subject: OSIC Plan 
 

 
Hi Marion, 
 
I finally had a chance to look at the draft plan.  Wow!  What a lot of work you all have done!  I can’t image 
all of the hard work it took to pull this together.  Kudos to you and the committee!!  

There are a few general comments in reference to the park.  The one thing that needs attention is 
consistency with the committee and park names.  They should always be referred to as the Sterling Play 
Area Recreation (sub)Committee and Sterling Greenery Community Park.  Here are some specific 
instances where I found inconsistencies and minor corrections, but overall the park references are 
accurate: 

 

Section 3, p 3-9 – the date states 2007, while it should be 2005 – this is when we began work. I noticed 
that later references are correct.  Paragraph also has sub- and not (sub). 

Section 3, p 3-18 – missed (sub) in last paragraph 

Section 4, p 4-40 – missed ‘and’ in the first paragraph, second sentence (…locations [and] eventually 
chose…) 

Section 6, p 6-5 – missed Community in last line 

Section 7, p 7-5 – remove ‘and’ from park name and please replace ‘playground’ with ‘park’ in (…created 
a new community [park]…) 

Section 8, Goal E, Objective 3 – this paragraph is disjointed.   

Section 11, p 11-4 – should be (sub) Committee and not sub-Committee 

 

Thanks so much for all of your work on this!  Please let me know if there is anything else. 

Karen Ormsbee 

978 422-7955 

 
Karen Ormsbee 
Unless someone like you cares a whole awful lot,  
nothing is going to get better.  It's not.  The Lorax 
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From: rmaki@comcast.net 
Sent: Tuesday, December 29, 2009 2:21 PM 
To: Marion 
Cc: Richard Maki 
Subject: Re: Note about our Open Space Plan 
 

 
Marion Larson, Chairman  
Open Space Implementation Committee  
  
Hi Marion,  
  
This message is to confirm my interest in assisting your committee to educate our citizens and to 
communicate future activities to cable subscribers.  
  
I am the clerk for Sterling-Lancaster Community Television (Channels 8 & 10) and am specifically offering 
to place announcements of your meetings and other requests onto our daily bulletin board.  We can also 
cablecast your meetings from the Sterling selectmen's room to better inform viewers of the work of your 
committee.  "Filming" is done with the assistance of volunteers, so I can't promise we will be able to 
accommodate every request, however you should feel free to ask us to assist and we will do what we can 
to help you.  In the future we will be holding classes with the equipment so that local organizations, such 
as yours, will be able to document their work and cablecast it over our local governmental channel (10).  
  
In my earlier email I indicated that the work of your group in assembling such a complete report was a 
model to other committees and boards......well done!  Let me know how I can help.  
  
Dick Maki  
Clerk, SLCT  
 

 
----- Original Message -----  
From: "Marion" <marion46@verizon.net>  
To: rmaki@comcast.net, "Sterling-Lanc TV" <slc.tv810@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, December 29, 2009 11:28:37 AM GMT -05:00 US/Canada Eastern  
Subject: Note about our Open Space Plan 
 

 
Dear Dick, 
  
Bob Protano passed along your email indicating you had looked at the draft Open Space and Recreation 
Plan.  We appreciate the time you took and also your offer to help with some public education and 
communications activities in the future.  In the next week, would you be kind enough to send me a more 
"formal" looking email that includes the above-mentioned information and also include your affiliation with 
the Sterling-Lancaster Community Television?  We are required to include comments and offers of 
support in the final draft of the plan and it helps to show what groups and committees in town have taken 
a look. 
  
You can send it directly to this email address, that will be fine! 
  
Thanks so much again for the offer to engage with our Committees activities. 
  
Marion Larson 
Chairman, Sterling Open Space Implementation Committee 
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